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Resolutions concerned: I/4 (National standardization), Ⅸ/5 (Promotion of the recording and use 

of indigenous, minority and regional language group geographical names). 

 

In 2011, the Norden Division of the United Nations Group of Experts on Geographical Names 

conducted a divisional statistical study on geographical names stored and maintained in the Nordic 

national mapping agencies’ data sets (Working Paper No. 34 of the twenty-sixth session of the United 

Nations Group of Experts on Geographical Names, Vienna, 2–6 May 2011). 

In 2021, the Division repeated the study. In January, the number of standardized geographical 

names, in 17 languages, in the Nordic national mapping agencies’ and names authorities’ data sets was 

almost 3,200,000, an increase of 9 per cent since 2011. The number of indigenous, minority or 

regional language group geographical names, in Danish (in Greenland), Faroese, Finnish (in Sweden), 

German, Greenlandic, Inari Saami, Kven, Lule Saami, Meänkieli, North Saami, Pite Saami, Skolt 

Saami, South Saami and Ume Saami, was roughly 128,000, an increase of 27 per cent. 

The table provides the number of standardized geographical names by Nordic national mapping 

agency or names authority, and by language. 

 

 

Points for discussion 

The Divisions of the Group of Experts are invited to:  

(a) Take note of the report, and the statistical study conducted by the Norden Division. 

(b) Consider if a similar type of statistical or thematic study would be useful or feasible within their 

own division. 


